

Welcome to the Granbury Church of Christ

Sunday, September 22, 2019 Worship Leader – David Berryman

GOD GATHERS HIS PEOPLE...

We Bow Down
On Bended Knee
Living for Jesus
Welcome & Call to Worship
John Knox

GOD'S PEOPLE OFFER PRAISE...

Years I Spent in Vanity

GOD INVITES US TO HIS TABLE...

My Jesus, I Love Thee
The Lord's Supper Prayers
Alfred Chapple

GOD'S PEOPLE BRING OFFERINGS...

Contribution Prayer
Alfred Chapple
None of Self and All of Thee

GOD SPEAKS THROUGH HIS WORD...

Submit to One Another
John Knox

GOD'S PEOPLE RESPOND...

Trust and Obey

GOD SENDS US TO LOVE AND SERVE... members at GCOC).

I'll Live for Him
Elder's Benediction
Jeff Jeffries



Prayer Requests

Members

Sandy Allen, Roger Barns, Nita Benge, Von Burba, Charlie Carmichael, Jane Cramer, Glenda Fry, Tim Hunt, Ray Jones, Betsy Kennedy, Diane Lindsey, Jack Little, Diane MacArthur, Debbie Martin, Cliff & Barbara Moody, Ben Moore, Louise Moore, Mary Beth Moore, Howard Parker, Loyd Randolph, Richard Stephens, Betty Underwood, Jesse Webb, Patti Woolard, Eve Woolverton

Relatives/Friends

Brenda Anderson, Wilson Bledsoe,
Phyllis Bruner, Brad Castleberry, Tonya
Clapp, Kathy Coats, Joe Commander,
Loyd Cudd, Dickie Dixon, Val Hale,
Mark Hill, Lance Hogan, Ellen Kirk,
Margaret Ann Lindquist, Jim Little,
Sandra Little, Jack & Lynn Merritt,
Kutter Moore, Kerri Nielson, Amos &
Valentine Palma, Dawn Phillips, Jack
Rosenquist, John Rosenquist, Rudy Rountree, Toni Royse, Rachel Sawyer, Andrea
Goff Watts, John Westerman, Luke Witt

Sympathy

To Rus and Shelly Hooper at the death of Rus' father, Harold Hooper. Funeral was Thursday.

To Wanda Roberts at the death of her husband, Ray Roberts (former members at GCOC).

To Billie Lane at the death of her brother-in-law, Don Lane.

To the family of Laginia Baker at her death. Funeral will be Monday, September 23, 11:00am at Granbury Church of Christ. Visitation will be prior to the funeral at 10:00am, also at the church.

Congratulations

To David and Tammy Asbill at the birth of their granddaughter, Emma Grace Seabourn. She weighed 7 lbs. 7 oz. Proud parents are Tyler and Betsy Seabourn.

Announcements

Wednesday Night Diner – 5:00-6:15pm, in the Fellowship Center. This week's menu includes Chick Fil A Sandwich or Wrap, Chips, Salad Bar, Cookie and Drink for \$5. Chicken nuggets are also available for \$1.

Piecemakers Quilting Bee – Monday, September 30, 10:00am to 2:00pm in Room 8 at the church building. We work as a group making quilts for various needs. For more information, contact Betty Curbo (817-573-7535) or Jamie Skelton (817-279-3724).

First Sunday Welcome Lunch – The Elders and the Path-Finders, Climbers, and Faith-Builders classes invite guests and new members who have placed membership since October 2018 to be their guests for lunch in the Dining Hall of the Fellowship Center on Sunday, October 6, right after the 10:15 worship service.

You're invited! Several churches in the area have special events coming up this fall. Check out the flyers on the bulletin boards around the building for more info.

Everyone is invited! On your way to the Granbury Pirate home football games this season, stop by the GCOC parking lot from 4:00-6:30pm for a hamburger or hotdog at our tailgate party, hosted by the GCOC Youth Group.

Children's Ministry

LTC Parent Meeting – Today in Room 5, immediately after the morning worship service. For parents of new or returning students in grades 3-12 who are interested in participating in LTC next year.

Christmas Musical Meeting – If your child is in grades K-5 and would like to participate in this year's Christmas musical program, there will be a brief parent meeting in the Parlor on Sunday, September 29, at 9:50 (right between class and service). We will discuss the rehearsal schedule and hand out scripts and CDs.

Connections Group

Fifth Sunday Group will meet Sunday, September 29, at 6:00pm at the home of Yvonne Rosenquist. Everyone is invited to attend. Bring finger foods and come to meet, greet and fellowship!



Join us for our

5th Sunday Singing

& Prayer Service

September 29 5:00pm in the Worship Center

Member Information

Date
Last Name
His Name
Her Name
Children Present:
Changes in address, phone, family email (please print)
Address
Phone #
Family Email:
I would like to serve in the following ministry:
Prayer Requests:

Guest Information Date_ Last Name His Name Her Name Children's Names Family Email (please print): Address: Contact Phone #: I am a: ☐ First-time Guest Regular Guest Out-of-town Guest Age Groups (Please check all that apply) ☐ Single □ Married □ 20s □ Teen □30s □ 40s □50s □ 60s+ I would like information on: ☐ This Church ☐ Membership Prayer Requests:

Discerning the Body

In his first letter to the Corinthian church, Paul attempts to point out and correct many of their failures to live in ways that honor Christ. In chapter 11, he deals with some specific behavior as they met together. He goes so far as to say that the way they were ignoring one another as they came together to observe the Lord's Supper was possibly causing more harm than good – a very sobering possibility that I am sure neither they, nor we, rarely consider.

In light of Paul's criticism of their behavior regarding failure to include each other, we must conclude that above all else the Lord's Supper is an event that should include the entire assembled body of Christians. Therefore, the recognition or discernment of the body of the Lord not only refers to the sacrificed physical body of Jesus, but the proper recognition that those of us who are Christians compose His spiritual body. We have in common that we are all covered by His blood, regardless of differences. And we will remember, not only that He shed His blood, but what that blood bought – our salvation. Since we have all sinned, it is only His sacrifice, His blood, that covers us and separates us from those yet uncovered.

Regarding the use of a cappella music during the communion service, the elders have found no scriptural directive other than Paul's urging that we "discern/ recognize" the body of Christ as we participate together in the Lord's supper. After several weeks of implementation and inviting your input through a brief survey, the elders have decided to periodically use a cappella music, with or without lyrics, during the Lord's Supper. This means music will not be used every time we commune. We thank all of you who expressed your wishes. As we consider other members of the body of Christ meeting together to worship God and remember our Lord Jesus who died for each of us, may we not discern/see our differences, but only the precious blood that covers us all.

Ike Sawyer For the Elders

Attendance Report Elders Ministry Staff Sunday, September 15, 2019 David Anderson John Duty Sunday Bible Class 327 Body Life Minister Mike Blevins 10:15am Assembly 592 David Casey Mark Hackney Sunday pm Assembly 127 Administrative Minister Joe Daugherty John Knox Life Groups Jeff Jeffries Preaching Minister Sunday pm Total Billy Martin Scotty Weaver Worship Schedule Youth Minister Jim Sargent Sunday Morning Bible Class 9:00am Ike Sawyer Sunday Morning Worship 10:15am **Bob Spies Food Pantry Totals** Sunday Evening Worship 5:00pm Kirk Woolery 253 served last week Wednesday Evening 6:30pm Ira Wright 9,013 served so far in 2019 Wireless Network: 1905 W. Pearl St. church office: 817-573-2613 @ Granbury Church Free Wifi Granbury, TX 76048 www.granburycoc.net

... | urge you to live a life worthy of the calling you have received.

Ephesians 4:1